STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ITALY AT THE 34TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(4 November 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the participation by the delegation of Italy to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. Botswana takes note of legislative and policy developments undertaken by Italy since their second UPR, including efforts made in the implementation of accepted recommendations. We are particularly pleased to note progress in addressing women’s rights, particularly on sexual and gender-based violence as captured in the National Strategic Plan on male violence against women, 2017-2020.
3. We commend Italy for the adoption of an Action Plan against racism, xenophobia and intolerance, which proposed measures to combat hate speech and racist, homophobic and transphobic violence, and also created the Observatory for protection against discriminatory acts.  In our view this plan has the potential to address hate speech and discriminatory practices often levelled against, among others, the Roma, people of African descent and Muslims and we encourage Italy to fully implement it.
4. While there has been notable progress made on a number of human rights issues in Italy, we remain concerned about reports of trafficking, in particular of women and girls; harassment of NGOs working on migration issues as well as higher levels of poverty particularly amongst vulnerable groups.
5.  In view of the above concerns Botswana makes the following two recommendations for Italy’s consideration:

i. Intensify efforts to finalise the new National Anti-Trafficking Action Plan, 2019-2021 and ensure its effective implementation.
ii. Review and strengthen legislative and administrative measures and policies aimed at addressing poverty, particularly among children, persons with disabilities and minorities.
6. We wish Italy a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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